

Communications Workers of America — Local 9509, AFL-CIO

Dear RMC member,

11/20/2021

I hope everyone has been safe and healthy. We had hoped that we would be able to host our Christmas lunch this year. Unfortunately we will not be able to do that.

We are looking at resuming our meetings early next year. I know it has been a very long time. Being able to have a meeting where everyone feels safe is our main concern. We'll be there soon.

I am sorry to inform you that retiree Richard (Dick) Mount has passed away. Dick worked at AT&T as a Communications Technician when he retired. For many years he held classes at our local to help people pass the company's ESS test. He had been living at Fredericka Manor with his sister, another AT&T retiree, Naomi Mount. He is survived by his sister Naomi, Sons David and Paul, three grandchildren and three great grandchildren. Dick passed away in August. Below is information on the memorial service with a hosted lunch to follow. Please join the celebration of Dick's life.

Miramar National Cemetery December 10, 2021 11am 5795 Nobel Dr. San Diego





Communications Workers of America — Local 9509, AFL-CIO

Hosted Lunch starting at Noon 94th Aero Squadron 8885 Balboa Ave. San Diego

The holidays are upon us and I hope everyone will be able to celebrate them with friends and family. As things have opened up and more people are out and about, please stay safe. May the new year bring many happy times for all of us. Looking forward to getting together again.

Happy Holidays, RMC Leadership

